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Congratulations 

Wk 8 Excellence Merit Focus of the Week 

KM Isla D Mitchell H Oscar R 

KH Taylor W Tessa S Oliva P 

1H Chloe F Scarlett B William G 

1T Abbee H Kianah M Hayden WB 

1/2F Cooper N  Annie G Kayden H 

2S Jackson J Savannah B Jaxon WB 

2/3P Byron A Cooper A Hamish M 

3N Heather R  Madison W Aziah C 

4I Skye R Olivia P Imogen U 

4B Eva WM Zakk B Julian J 

5/6S Sophie M Kelahrni M Kaliyah BS 

5/6G Stuart C Mia D Brodie G 

6B Tessa W Jaynie O Oliver A 

       * Friday Assembly in the Hall  2:15 pm 

                                      Term 4 

 

Week 10 

Mon    17th Dec Year 6 Farewell  

Wed    19th Dec  Pool Day & Last day of school  

Wed    19th Dec CANTEEN OPEN FOR         

 BREAKFAST ONLY 

 

Term 1 2019 

 

Week 1  

Wed   30th Jan Yr 1-6 First day back to school  

 

Week 2 

Mon      4th Feb Kindergarten First day of school  

Maths: Phelan C, Dylan T, Alayah R, Joshua S, Meisha R, 

Lachlan P, Ella M, Randall R, Alivia D, Imogen U, Amelia T, 

Zade O, Mason D 
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As the 2018 school year draws to a close I want to again thank the 

Cundletown Public School community for your support of our 

school. We are a leading school in our Manning area and I am 

committed to ensuring this continues and strive to be even better 

in the coming years as we continue to meet the needs of our  

wonderful students.  

A few thoughts for next year as we move into our second year of 

the school three year strategic plan. We will continue to focus of 

ensuring every class has a quality teacher every day, as this is one 

of the best resources to ensure student success. Our focus on  

improving the teaching of writing and student writing skills will be 

continued next year. The third area will be future focussed     

learning which will ensure our school is a modern, well equipped 

and high performing school now and into the future.  

A revised school code of conduct, including playground rules that 

reflect current Department policy and our school expectations of 

appropriate positive reinforcement of good behaviour and fair and 

reasonable consequences.  

The NSW Premier announced the School Community Charter last 

week. This sets in place a policy from the Department of Education 

and NSW Government about what is appropriate communication 

and behaviour regarding any adult whilst on site or in contact with 

the school, ensuring all staff and students working and learning in 

a safe environment. 

I have just been informed of a successful maintenance project to 

replace the main block roof, this is a timely and well received 

boost for our school. We also have some minor painting and    

carpet replacement taking place. Our new basketball boards and 

rings have finally arrived and will be fitted. 

We have had many occasions to celebrate student achievement 

this year because of the staff and parents that give their time, 

effort and talent for our students. I look forward to another      

outstanding year in 2019. 

Have a happy and safe Christmas. 

 

Nigel Sherrard  

Principal  



Cundletown Public School                  Monday 17th December 2018                 Term 4  Week  10 

CANTEEN NEWS 

ROSTER: 

Week 9 & 10 

Mon 10th  Kerryanne, Mandy 

Tues 11th  Carollyn, Mandy, Sheryl 

Wed 12th  Helen G, Zeta B 

Thurs 13th  Louise, Carollyn 

Fri 14th  Bec M, Bec R 

 

Mon 17th  Sheryl, Mandy 

Tues  18th  Carollyn, Mandy, Sheryl 

Wed  19th  Helen G, Zeta B 
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Stage 1 Spelling Bee 

Well done to all the stage 1 students that competed in our spelling bee last week. All students stood on the 

stage with confidence and did an exceptional job spelling some very challenging words. Thank you to Ms Han-

sen and Ms Cairns for running the spelling bee, year 5/6 for coming to support our stage 1 students and all the 

family members who were able to attend. Congratulations to Cooper N who was the top speller of the day.  
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Carols In the Park  

Thank you to our amazing K-2 students who got into the Christmas spirit this weekend, performing on 

stage at the Carols in the Park. It was lovely to see so many of our Cundletown families coming together 

for this community event. The smiles on the children's faces as they got up on the stage was a delight to 

witness. Well done to those who performed, you did a fantastic job and thank you to Mrs McLaughlin and 

Mrs Elsing for your organisation. 

 

Here is our Wonderful Kindergarten 

choir performing at the Presentation 

Day Assembly. 

Well done Kindergarten you all looked 

and sounded amazing. 

 

Congratulations to our 

Amazing Triple C Band 

for another outstand-

ing performance at 

our Presentation Day  
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School Leaders 2019 

Congratulations to our 2019 school leaders, we are excited to see what next year will bring and are sure you 

will all do an amazing job representing our school. 

School Captains: Brodie G, Samantha H 

SRC: Tanissa D, Charli M, Charlotte M, Robert A,  

         Troy W, Seth W 

Sports: Jacob P, Kristian M, Jackson S, Laine H,  

              Kaliyah BS, Taleah R 


